

MONTVERDE VISIONING COMMITTEE MEETING MAY 13, 2024 6:30 P.M. AT TOWN HALL

Call to Order

Roll Call

I. OLD BUSINESS

- A. Update on member's assignments for welcome signs. (Copies of examples, information that members have turned in will be provided at the meeting)
 - Bob Tomlinson and Thomas Johnson site visits of location of welcome signs.
 - 2. Ginny Kontny and Jane Tomlinson repair Mosaic sign.
 - 3. Kalena Meyers materials for signs.
 - 4. Johanna Martin cost of solar lighting.
- B. Discussion on trail amenities
 - 1. Discussion on exercise equipment provided by Marlines Clark.

II. ADJOURN

Pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 286 Florida Statutes, Section 286.0105, if a person decides to appeal any decision made at this meeting, he or she will need a record of the proceedings, and that, for such purpose, he or she may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings is made, which record may include the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based.

Persons with disabilities needed assistance to participate in any of these proceedings should contact Town Hall at (407) 469-2681, 48 hours in advance of the scheduled meeting.

Notice is hereby given, that one or more Members of the Montverde Town Council may be present at this meeting.

VISIONING COMMITTEE MEETING APRIL 8, 2024 MINUTES

Members Present
Claudia Wynkoop
Kalena Meyers
Cynthia Ajemian
Ginny Kontny
Larry Kontny
Thomas Johnson
Bob Tomlinson
Jane Tomlinson
Connie Seybert
Tina Aldrich
Marlines Clark
Johanna Martin

<u>Staff Present</u> Paul Larino, Town Manager Sandy Johnson, Town Clerk

Town Manager Larino called the meeting to order.

NEW BUSINESS

Town Manager Larino recapped the last meeting. The group decided they would like to look at updating the entrance signs and amenities on the trails.

Discussion on entrance signs

Let's start with the entrance signs.

Paul stated the Council would like to keep the logo on the sign and keep the structure they are on now. The structure will need to be cleaned up.

Do you want to look at the current signs, repair and keep them. What materials would you use for a new sign? Incorporate lighting into the sign and possibility of landscaping. We will need to get permission to put these in the county right of way.

Bob Tomlinson and Thomas Johnson are going to visit the site locations to determine what will be possible at the sites and if there is a water source.

Ginny Kontny and Larry Kontny really like the mosaic and wondered if it could be repaired.

Ginny Kontny and Jane Tomlinson will look at getting the mosaic sign repaired.

Kalena Meyers is going to speak to their sign department and find out about different materials for signs.

Bob Tomlinson likes the town center sign. Would like to have the population on the sign.

Visioning Committee April 8, 2024 Johanna Martin will price solar lighting.

All agreed if there is landscaping, it will need to be drought resistance plants.

Discussion on trail amenities

Connie Seybert talked to her group of teens, and they would like to see something like the BMX, skate park, RC track. They said that they used to play in the skate park but then it was locked. Same with the ball field, they would like to go over and play baseball but could not because the field was locked. She thought a skate park or BMX track would be nice for kids. She is sure there are some liability issues.

Tina Aldrich stated that Minneola has a great skate park, used all the time. Not sure about the liability but it is not big. It does not take a lot of land.

Johanna Martin asked if cameras would let the kids know they are being watched.

Cynthia Ajemian said she had checked on-line, and the liability of skate parks is not bad.

Connie Seybert brought examples of exercise equipment, wood vs metal. Different types of workout stations.

Town Manager Larino said that he would look at the equipment at Stetcher Property.

Johanna Martin said that we could go to the Eagle Scouts to do projects.

Town Manager Larino said that he is trying to loop the trail through the town, we are doing an impact fee study right now so that I can have them include this type of equipment to be paid from with impact fees.

Kalena Meyers said we need water at the sports court.

Trying to put in a sidewalk down by Alpha and Omega, trail behind the school.

They would like a map of the trails.

Looking into wide sidewalks to connect the town.

Town Manager Larino stated you need to identify where you want hydration stations.

Look at what type of equipment you would like to see so we can start putting this in the budget.

ADJOURN

The meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.